
Young Friends General Meeting 
Bristol 

20-22 October 2017 
Minutes 

Those Present: 
 
Rose Almond, Matt Alton, Jennie Arterton, Jenny Baines, Rowena Bashforth, Lucy 
Baston, Jessica Beck, Lynda Berry, Faith Biddle, Ella Booth, Rachael Booth, Liam 
Brighton, Eleni Burgess, Helen Butler, Devi Cardero, Toni Carmichael, Miriam 
Chapman, Aidan Childs, Tas Cooper, Alex Coule Bleakley, Vicky Cowell, Adam Cox, 
Simon Crane, Billie-Jo Dearden, Teala Dearden, Carla Denyer, Emily Dervisevic, 
Daisy Doncaster, Peter Doubtfire, Michelle Dumont, Tom Eddington, Christopher 
Webster, Eirlys Evans, James Evans, Rachel Evans, Naomi Fairweather, Kit 
Fotheringham, Toby Freeman, Claudia Fry, Eleanor Fuller, Joseph Fuller, Becky 
Garnault, Marie Giraud, Cáit Gould, Laurence Hall, Ellie Harding, Freya Harding, Eva 
Harkness, Miriam Harrold, Jaz Higgs, Alice Holland, Bridget Holtom, Caro 
Humphries, Ali Hussain, Hannah Larn, Sasha Lawson-Frost, Makena Lohr, Johanna 
Longmore, Rici Marshall Cross, Gabriel Martel, Katie Masłakova, Jenny McCarthy, 
Yenni Millar, Jules Octave, Kit Reed, Lilly Richards, Davy Richardson, Tim Rouse, 
Rachel Rowan Olive, Abigail Rowse, Chloe Scaling, Elly Setterfield, Imogen Sewell-
Risley, Kristin Skarsholt, Jennifer Smith, Katy Smithson, James Stark, Vicky Daborn 
Tedder, Beth Tinsley, Kellie Turner, Rosie Underwood, Amanda Veale, Nick Watts, 
Jacob Webb, Ellie Wilde, Tom Wright 
Total:  

 

Co-Clerks Michelle Dumont & Jenny McCarthy 

Trustees Michelle Dumont, Tom Eddington, Cait 
Gould, Jenny McCarthy, Tim Rouse, 
Kellie Turner 

Coordinator Gabriel Martel 
 

 

2017.19  Finance – approval of the 2018 budget 

Finance Committee have presented the 2018 budget. We thank them 
for their work, particularly in increasing the diversity and 
sustainability of funding sources. 

We are pleased to be able to support EMEYF with a £500 grant, and 
ask Rose Almond, UK Treasurer for EMEYF, to communicate this to 
EMEYF with the help of this minute. We also note an increase in the 
food budget from £1 per person per meal to £1.20. 
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YFGM approves the budget for 2018.  

 

2017.20 Additional member of Outreach Committee 

We have heard a request from our Outreach Committee for a fourth 
member. We are pleased that the number of newcomers indicates 
the need for this. Whilst this would imply some additional travel 
costs, we believe that this would help the outreach team fulfil their 
role and live more adventurously in their work.  

We agree to create an additional role as a member of Outreach 
Committee.  

Due to Abi Rowse, as an experienced member of Outreach 
Committee, being co-opted for the next two gatherings, we will ask 
the Nominations Committee to find an additional member of the 
Committee at the May gathering. We thank Abi and the rest of the 
Outreach Committee for their work. 

 

2017.21 Nominations Returns 

Role Released  Appointed Until 

Planning Weekend 
Newcomer 

Jennie Atherton 
Rachel Rowan 
Olive 
Eleni Burgess 

Ali Hussein 
Alice Holland 
Vicky Cowell 

February 
2018 

General Fund Treasurer None 
(handover) 

Luca Bain-Lefevre February 
2021 

Catering Co-ordinator Gabriel Martel Lucy Baston October 
2020 

Quintessential Toni 
Carmichael 

Miriam Harrold October 
2020 

Mental Wellbeing Concern 
Working Group 

Rachel Evans 
Jenny Baines 
Abi Rowse 

Sasha Lawson-
Frost 
Kim Edwards 
 

October 
2019 

Representative to Quaker 
Gender and Sexual 
Diversity Community 

Naomi Haigh Kit Reed October 
2019 

Representative to Living 
Witness Project 

Ellen Elliot Rowena 
Bashforth 

October 
2019 

Interchurch/Interfaith None Freya Blyth October 



Secretary 2020 

Co-clerk (Trustee) None Michelle Dumont October 
2020 

Overseer Trustee Francesca Loise Tom Eddington May 2019 
 
 

Overseer Liam Brighton 
Francesca Loise 
Toby Freeman 

None (2 
handovers) 

 

Representative to Quaker 
Peace and Social Witness 

Haifa Rashed Carried forward  

Events Co-ordinator Anne Seilly Carried forward  

 

We thank Nominations Committee for their hard work this weekend. 
We thank the Friends released for their service. 

 

2017.22 Change of signatories 

Pete Doubtfire will be removed and Michelle Dumont and Luca Bain-
Lefevre added as signatories to YFGM’s Co-op general fund current 
account and general fund deposit account. 

 

2017.23  Co-options to committees 

Abi Rowse was co-opted onto Outreach Committee for this YFGM. 
We thank Abi for her service.  

 

2017.24 Catering 

Jess Beck, Rici Marshall and Becky Garnault were our caterers this 
weekend. We thank them for their work. 

 

2017.25 Speakers 

Roger Hall gave a session on ‘Think globally, act locally - the 
Countering Colston campaign’. We thank Roger for his session. 

 

2017.26 Special Interest Groups 

Michelle Dumont and Abi Rowse ran a SIG on white supremacy. Caro 
Humphries and Sam Hilton ran one on effective altruism. The Mental 
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Wellbeing working group ran a SIG on YFGM’s mental well-being 
concern. We thank these Friends for their time and work.  

 

2017.27 Clerks’ Offering 

We gathered in Bristol for the largest YFGM in recent years. It was 
good to see each other after a summer break. We reflected on what 
we could do ourselves and locally to support wider changes to create 
a fairer world which reflects our Quaker values. 

We welcomed Roger Ball from the Countering Colston Campaign to 
reflect on challenging the stories we tell about our community heroes 
which overlook problematic areas of their life and work. We then 
went on to think about ways to make our Quaker communities more 
inclusive and open at home. 

Special interest groups covered how we are affected by and can 
challenge white supremacy; how to take forward our mental 
wellbeing concern; and how to envision a better charity sector. Some 
Friends also enjoyed a walk around Bristol. 

Spiritually, we reflected on Diwali, the festival of light, engaged in 
spiritual dialogue and experimented with body drumming.  

We built our community through sharing space, eating together and a 
lively quiz. We look forward to gathering in Brighton in February 
2018.   
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